Mayor’s Hispanic American Advisory Board Meeting Minutes

Date:  October 24, 2011
Time:  5:00 p.m.

Present: 
Ed Perez, Paul Martinez, Leon Carrero, Ricardo Bedoya, Idania Rojas Gropper
Staff Present: Ana Andreu
Welcome:  Ed Perez called the meeting to order
Minutes Approval – Minutes were not approved – will send via e-mail
Committee Reports
Health & Welfare – Health fair has been cancelled.
Public Safety – Ricardo Bedoya volunteered to serve in this capacity
Faith Based Community – Vacant
Education – 
Scholarship subcommittee – 
Event subcommittee – Ida Rojas Gropper
Public Relations/Economic Development – Vacant
Cultural Events – Paul Martinez
Fundraising Committee – Leon Carrero

Legal/Government Affairs – Ricardo Bedoya
Old Business
Luncheon and Scholarship – The event was great, the turn out from the City was appreciated. Ed requested a meeting with Angelica to review the good and the bad from the luncheon.

The funds to pay for the scholarship and the event have been split between the Chamber and the Board.  The Board has a balance of over $6,000.00, but there is a gap of over $12,000 to cover to pay for the event.

The priority is to ensure that the Scholarships are paid.

Action – Ed will provide the details on how much money was raised by the Board and the Chamber.

The cost for the event was $29,000 and the total for the 18 scholarships awarded was $ 45,000; grand total of $74,000.
For the next year it is suggested that a MOU is drafted for the event to prevent the situation the Board is in from happening again.

The question was raised if the Board should actually be involved in the Achieving the Dream event.  The role of the Board should not be fundraising, but advising the Mayor in those issues that concern the Hispanic Community.  
The history behind the scholarship event is that in the past the Board has been providing scholarships for Hispanic students for the past 7 years, and the chamber had also been providing scholarships.  It was decided that instead of duplicating efforts, the Chamber and the Board should become partners in the effort.

The event was not advertised in media that could give the Hispanic Community the publicity needed to warranty an event that cost close to $30,000.

Contingent on the Chamber agreeing to pay 50% of the $12497.00 gap left from the event, the Board voted and agreed on paying $6,250 to clear up the outstanding 

Directory – PO for the Directory is ready, but they are still waiting on the BCBS ad for the back cover.
Action – Paul is going to follow up on the ad to try to get the Directory going.

New Business
Vacancies – the Mayor’s office is reviewing the applications received.

Chair Elections – The new Chair should be elected during the next meeting.

Action – Ana will follow up with the Mayor’s office to determine how many applications have been received.

Hispanic gangs are still not an issue on the First Coast, but it might become an issue with the Hispanic community. 

Action - Ricky will get with JSO to follow up on this situation.
Tabled topics: 
Next Meeting

Next Mayor’s Hispanic American Advisory Board Meeting will be on 11/28/11 at 5:00 p.m. 
Meeting Adjourned

Minutes Prepared by:  Ana Andreu, Administrative Assistant   
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